
Calne Community Campus 

Area Board Update, 10 September 2019 
 

The main contractor, MD Group, has now been appointed to refurbish Calne Leisure Centre and the 

duration of the build is likely to take a little over 12 months.  

The £3.4 million investment will improve the facilities and ensure the long-term sustainability of the 

facility. 

The build is being carried out in a phased approach so that the building remains operational as much 

as possible throughout the works.  No prolonged closures are currently foreseen. The first phase of 

the refurbishment includes the construction of the new, extended fitness suite, refurbished dry 

changing facilities and offices and an entrance lobby. 

Since starting on site on 2 September, the contractor has been carrying out some preliminary works 

to prepare the temporary entrance and reception at the rear of the building and the temporary gym 

which will move to the sports hall from 11 September. 

The entrance to the centre will be at the rear of the building from 21 September and will be clearly 

sign-posted. A new tarmac pathway is also being laid to ensure the temporary route is fully 

accessible. 

Social media and posters within the centre will keep customers up to date with the latest 

information relating to the refurbishment and a regular newsletter detailing progress will also 

continue to be produced. 

Information is also available online through the Calne Leisure Centre webpage, where you can view 

the new design and read the latest news.   

All enquiries relating to the new facility can be directed to the following email 

address:  calnecommunitycampus@wiltshire.gov.uk 
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